
Phyllis Farrell 
 

Greetings, I attended the ECY public meeting at the Olympia Center on Aug. 26th to learn more
about ECY's plan at address environmental concerns about the Sundberg/Green Cove site in West
Olympia and a needed Clean Up Plan. 

I appreciated the information and Q&A discussion with the public. I have reviewed some of the
extensive information in the Sundberg Gravel Pit webpage and fact sheet. I offer the following
comments: 

1) Several members of the public want the site rightly characterized as a hazardous waste dump
(instead of a gravel pit cleanup) due to a history of illegal and unregulated dumping. Future use of
the site needs to be allowed only if users are fully aware of the history and recognize the risks. 
2) Extensive testing for contaminants should be conducted throughout and below the site to protect
current and future well and water supplies 
3) Extensive testing for contaminants used in forest and logging operations must be done given the
reports of log and port dumping. 
4) Regular testing/monitoring of stormwater runoff from the site must be included in the Work Plan
and Clean Up strategies. 
Thank you! 

Phyllis Farrell 


